










































                                      MAY 17, 2013 MINUTES 

 

The Floral City Garden Club met for luncheon and a short business meeting at the 

Inverness Country Club on May 17, 2013.  The Invocation was done by Cathi Ayers 

and the Collect said.  No flag was present so the Pledge of Allegiance was not 

done. 

After the club enjoyed the delicious food Chris Harnden, President, called the 

meeting back to order for the business meeting and for the awarding of the 

remaining scholarship to Nathan  Lovestrand by Cathi Ayers, Scholarship Chair. 

Nate thanked us and encouraged us to continue our scholarship program because 

he said that it is a big help for him and for the other recipients. 

The other two recipients of the scholarships, Cayla Corley and Sam  Mueller , 

received their award at a small reception in the Memorial Garden on Monday, 

May 13, at 3PM.  They were unable to attend the club's luncheon so another date 

was chosen to give them their awards.  

Chris mentioned club good wishes to May birthday celebrators as well as to those 

who celebrate their birthdays during our non-meeting time in the summer. 

The emailed minutes were accepted as printed and Donna Thomas, Treasurer, 

gave the treasurer's report.  The balance brought forward was $3,954.50 and the 

ending balance was $6,432.18. 

Cathi Ayers reported that eight letters were sent out for possible Perennial 

Friends and there have been four acceptances so the program is working. 

Lona Bassett is continuing to check on copiers as well as the cost of inks for each. 

Kathy Hofmann suggested Wednesday, May 23, at 7PM to work on the Memorial 

Garden and encouraged members to come and have fun weeding together. 



For the Landscape Design Committee report the incoming president gave the new 

Committee chair(who volunteered) an orchid of appreciation.  She also gave an 

orchid to Alice Webb who also volunteered to be the Butterfly Garden Chair. 

Mary  Lou Eaton briefly mentioned the outline for the work that the Landscape 

Design committee will be doing and invited others to join. 

The President reminded club members of the new meeting times for next year's 

meetings:  9:30AM for the Social Time and 10AM to begin the formal meeting for 

the program. 

Donna Thomas, for both State and District Meetings, with Anne Propp for State 

Convention and with Lynn Bassett for District Meetings, sent out an email report 

about  their experiences at both meetings.  Members were encouraged to attend 

and share gardening interests with FFGC members from other towns.  It is always 

a learning experience. 

  Donna then talked about the Constitutional Amendment which she is asking club 

members to sign. This will re-institute funds for the Land Acquisition Fund with 

33% of the net excise taxes for 20 years going to the Fund Donna had the 

petitions that members could get after the meeting. 

Chris Harnden thanked the officers who worked with her for her four years as 

club president and gave gardening gifts to each.  She then welcomed Lona Bassett 

as the new Floral City Garden Club President with kind words, President's pin and 

a beautiful gavel. Lona then gave Chris gifts from the club in appreciation of 

Chris's four years of serving as President! 

 After a short talk in which Lona said that she would do the best that she could to 

serve the club well, she encouraged each individual to work toward helping the 

club work as a unit so that much can be done to carry out the goals of the club.. 

 

Amber Persyn presented the Petal Power Award to Lynn Bassett for help with the 

Plant Sale. 



 Lynn Bassett asked for people to sign up to do the Floral Designs or Plant Talks 

for the meetings next year.  She then gave small thank you gifts to Amber Persyn 

and Donna Thomas for having creative ideas for the club this year. 

Lona Bassett told the club about the club's EIN number that exists but had been 

inactive so another step in the 501©3 status has been completed.  Lona is 

working on the 29 page form for the next step. 

At 2:40 PM the meeting was adjourned. 























































































 


